

4 Seasons Recreational Club Meeting Minutes

04/25/2020

Meeting was held via internet ZOOM meeting. All club members were invited via a link provided.

March meeting and Business Appreciation Day scheduled for 03/28/2020 had been cancelled due to COVID19.

04/25/2020 10 am Meeting called to order by Chuck.

Secretary's Report – The minutes of our meeting held on 02/29/2020 were read by Jenn. Meeting minutes accepted as is on a Loren/Leah motion.

Treasure's Report – Read by Jean. She noted a few changes while delivering her Treasure's Report. Treasure's Report accepted on a Doris/Loren motion.

Bills and Correspondence – Chuck called for any bills that needed to be addressed. Jean noted that she has put the garbage on hold as well as any propane deliveries.

Chuck noted that we should hold off until July 4th weekend to make a decision regarding whether we will be canceling Food and Fun event currently scheduled for September 5th, 2020. It was also discussed to keep the summer raffle as is and we will have to rely on club members to sell tickets as they will not be available currently in the bars etc.

A bill was submitted by Doris to pay for the printing of the raffle tickets. Motion was made by Mike / Betti to approve for payment. Motion passed.

Jean inquired of Al if the club was waiting for a trail grooming reimbursement and Al stated there should be a payment coming still.

New Members - Betti presented new members of Dan Carlson and new Commercial Member Gronks.

Old Business -

Trails - Trails are closed but with the influx of people to the area we need to start grooming next week. Tractor needs cleaning, a plan to complete this was made.

Grooming - Grooming schedule was discussed. The groomers will communicate and get it all figured out.

NW Trails – Al stated that there is nothing new to report. No April meeting. Al reminded us that May 22nd is the official opening of county roads. Al was asked about the ATV maps. Al said he has not seen them yet but will pick them up when they are ready.

Building addition - A small group worked on the interior finishing. We are currently waiting on the electrician to complete his finish work. Items need to be moved around to complete the electrical finishing work on the new building. A plan to complete this task was discussed. What is left is the painting and landscaping. We will need the use of a compactor, may have to rent one. Billy W will check with a family member to see if he is able to use one free of charge.

There are damages to building that need repairs. There is a plan to get this completed as well. This should be completed next week. There was a discussion on landscaping.

New Business

Winter Raffle - this went really well. A success! Lets continue to do this.

Summer Raffle - Tickets have been printed. We will have to rely heavily on our club members to sell these at this point. We will not have them in Bars etc until further notice. This will require members to really step up to help make this raffle a success.

Open House – This could be a possibility for Memorial weekend. This was discussed. Held as last year at Stop A Sec. We will see what the month holds for community restrictions, etc.

Plaques – Thank you Betti for all of your hard work on these. It is much appreciated. These were going to be handed out to commercial businesses members at Business Appreciation Event (cancelled) however we will present them when the Bars / Restaurants open.

Food And Fun – We will revisit this topic and make a decision on whether to hold this event or not based on the State guidelines in the future. Our timeline for decision making is July 4th weekend.

Clothing – Contact Doris for your club clothing needs. We have lots of shirts, hats and other items. Many were ordered for events that have since been cancelled. Shirts range from \$15 / \$17. We need to sell the inventory so please contact Doris.

Receipt request - Jean requested a receipt for Joe Sorenson's work. Chuck will get that to her.

Member Request - Member John had asked if it is possible to have decals made for 4 wheelers etc. Doris said that this is definitely a possibility, however we have to come to a final decision on the logo moving forward. Doris and Al have been working on making sure the logo is exactly how the club wants it. At that point they can also have banners and signs made.

Chuck announced that the next meeting is scheduled for May 30th, 2020 at 10 am and will more than likely held in the same format as this one – Zoom meeting.

Motion to adjourn was made by Betti / Doris and approved by all. Meeting adjourned at 10:45 am.

Meeting minutes respectively submitted by Jenn Pritchard on May 2nd, 2020 - Jenn Pritchard